

DOC17/576978-01

The Senior Planning Officer Industry Assessments Department of Planning and Environment GPO Box 39 SYDNEY NSW 2001

By email: pamela.morales@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Ms Morales

Re Development Application No 116-5-2002-i – proposed modification

I refer to your electronic mail dated 21 November 2017 to the Environment Protection Authority (EPA) about the modified development application received by the Department of Planning and Environment for the Wattle Ridge Layer Complex at Ridley's Lane West Wyalong.

The EPA has reviewed the information supporting the application and understand that the proposal is a minor modification to remove and amend monitoring requirements from the development consent to avoid duplication with conditions of Environment Protection Licence No 11878 held by the applicant.

Based on the information provided we have no objections or further comments about the proposed modification.

If you have any further enquiries about this matter please contact Jason Price by telephoning 02 6969 0700.

Yours sincerely

DARREN WALLETT Head, Griffith Unit

Environment Protection Authority

TTY 133 677

Suite 7